
Government of the District of Columbia

Commission on Asian and Pacific Islander Community Development
Wednesday, September 20, 2017 at 6:30pm

Mayor’s Office on Asian and Pacific Islander Affairs
441 4th St NW, Suite 721 North

Washington, DC
· Welcome/Introductions

· Meeting was opened by Chair John Tinpe
· Commissioners offered introductions.  In attendance:  

· CAPIA

· Ben Takai; Jennifer Hara; Kishan Putta; KJ Bagchi;  John Tinpe;  Janet Namkung; Martha Watanabe; Helen Lee; Gregory Cendana; Meina Banh
· MOAPIA 

· Dory Peters
· Freer and Sackler Galleries

· Laura Williams; Matthew

· Washington DC Metropolitan Police Department

· Kelly O’meara

· Officer Spears

· Kay Gibbs
· Update from the Washington DC Metropolitan Police Department
· Kelly O’Meara

· The interim chief as of last November recognized the need for liaison units to be moved under his personal purview to reassure the community the importance of the visibility of minority groups. This was done in response to the feeling of increased hostility towards minority groups following the presidential election. 
· Lieutenant Brett Parsons oversees these units and has been working with the MPD to provide the necessary training to interact with minority populations.
· The MPD would like to stress that they have a strict policy on not asking immigration status when responding to calls, including low level arrests.
· There have been 1 hate crime reported in 2017 and one in 2016 and the MPD would like to encourage the public to report crimes as they happen. 
· Commissioner Tinpe asked about specific hate crimes and Ms. O’Meara responded that while discreet events haven’t been reported as more prevalent, graffiti using swastikas and other hate associated symbols have been more highly reported.
· The MPD would like to advertise that they are hiring and are actively recruiting AAPI recruits, and are holding a recruiting event on October 7
· Kay Gibbs
· The MPD is working with the Chinatown Cultural Center to discuss issues specifically affecting youth and seniors.
· October 14th is “Coffee with a Cop” day at Wah Luck House
· Officer Spears
· The cadet program offers college credits and is paid which is a draw for many youths. 
· Commissioner Bagchi asked about recruiting in the South Asian community
· Ms. O’meara replied that specific outreach towards the muslim and south Asian community is actively taking place. 
· Director’s Report
· Dory Peters reported on the ongoing work that the Mayor’s Office on Asian and Pacific Islander Affairs are conducting.
· Commissioner Putta discussed the details of the Diwali celebration that is happening at the Freer and Sackler Gallery on October 25.
· Commissioner Tinpe discussed the DC Chinese Film Festival occurring September 21-24. 
Miscellaneous Questions/Meeting Adjournment
· Next Commission Meeting: The next meeting will occur on October 18th at 6:30 pm
Questions:

Chair: John Tinpe, John.Tinpe@dcbc.dc.gov


Vice Chair and Secretary: Ben Takai, ben.takai@dcbc.dc.com
http://apia.dc.gov

